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SCH#: 2018051053 

Project litle: Regional Water Reclamation Facility (RWRF) Upgrade and Expansion Project 

Lead Agency: Elsinore Valley Municipal Water District (EVMWD) 

Contact Name: Nelson Nuezca, P.E. 

Email: nnuezca@evmwd.net 

Project Location: City of Lake Elsinore, Riverside County 
City 

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences). 

Phone Number: (951) 674-3146 Ext. 8786 

County 

The proposed project component addressed in the Second Addendum to the MND consists of the temporary installation 
and use of construction trailers at a site adjacent to the RWRF, including minor site grading, installation of the trailers, 
utility and communications lines connections, and chain link fencing. Following construction of the RWRF expansion, the 
trailers, utility and communications connections, and fencing would be removed. The MND being addended addressed 
EVMWD's proposal to expand its RWRF from an existing capacity of 8 million gallons per day {MGD) to 12 MGD. An 
NOD for the proposed project was filed with the State Clearinghouse on July 31, 2018. The first Addendum to the MND 
addressed additional construction staging and laydown areas; an NOD for that first Addendum was filed with the State 
Clearinghouse on April 5, 2022. EVMWD's RWRF is located at 31315 Chaney Street in the City of Lake Elsinore, 
approximately 0.5 mile northeast of Lake Elsinore. The proposed construction trailers site addressed in the Second 
Addendum to the MND is located between the RWRF and Strickland Avenue, encompassing Assessor's Parcel Numbers 
375-291-007 through 375-291-015 (Coordinates 33.685472°N, 117.346197°W). 

Identify the project's significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that 
would reduce or avoid that effect. 

The Second Addendum to the MND incorporates the mitigation measures that were included in the MND and adopted 
when the proposed project was approved by Elsinore Valley Municipal Water District {Lead Agency). The mitigation 
measures applicable to the proposed installation and use of construction trailers adjacent to the proposed project site 
include pre-construction nesting bird/burrowing owl surveys, implementation of a cultural resources plan in case 
previously undetected archaeological resources are uncovered during ground disturbance, and implementation of a 
Tribal Cultural Resources plan in case previously undetected archaeological resources are uncovered during ground 
disturbance. As mitigated, the proposed project, including the use of the proposed construction trailers site addressed in 
the Second Addendum, will not have significant impacts on the environment. 
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continued 

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by 
agencies and the public. 

No known areas of public controversy. 

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project. 

The State Water Resources Control Board is a CEQA Responsible Agency because of the proposed SRF funding for this 
project. Agencies that have or may have permit authority over the project include the Regional Water Quality Control 
Board - Santa Ana Region; California Department of Transportation (permit for heavy transport vehicles on State 
Highways); City of lake Elsinore; and South Coast Air Quality Management District. 


